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Great Yarmouth Youth Advisory Board (YAB)

Minutes of meeting: Wednesday 16th November 2016
Havenbridge House
Great Yarmouth
In Attendance:
Trevor Cockburn – Chair
Dan Smith – Norfolk Police

Sue Robinson – NCC
Lauren Randall - NCC
Claire Henwood – GYBC
Jill Palmer – CCS School Nurse
Maria Watson – GYC

Charlie Smith – YMCA

Heidi Garwood - YMCA
Anthony – Youth Representative
Chloe Gooch – Youth Representative
Jordan - Youth Representative
Colin Dutton – MAP
Trudi Halls - MAP (Minutes)

	
	Action

	1.Welcome and Introductions

Welcome and introductions were made by Trevor Cockburn

1.1 Apologies were received from Amanda Bayfield and Martin Payne
	

	2. Minutes of the last meeting and matter arising 
2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being correct. 

2.2. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising – The minutes of the previous meeting were gone through and matters addressed.

2.3 Issue of Homelessness, Colin is attending HUB meetings who are looking at this matter which is clearly an ongoing issue. 
Dan is currently doing a project regarding begging and reported that some people, who are perceived to be homeless, actually have places to stay. Homelessness depends on who is carrying out the statistical survey and on what it is being measured as the parameters are often different.  Maria commented that she had seen a rise in homelessness since September. Heidi said she had information on this issue and to ask her if anyone wanted further information. 
Sue said if anyone on the board had any issues regarding homelessness that they wanted to discuss, and that they were all welcome to attend the Hub. 

2.4 The poor attendance at the previous meeting had been acknowledged and Colin had contacted board members concerning this. 
	

	3. Youth Standards Presentation by Charlie
3.1 Charlie introduced herself and explained why there was a need for Youth Standards to be looked at throughout the County. Many Youth Clubs have little or no support in terms of safeguarding or the offer of sexual health drop ins or advice. 
3.2 Charlie is currently working with several Youth Groups and she spoke about Ocean Waves. She is working with several Young People there and they have covered areas such as sexual health and now have a sexual health drop in.
She is also working with TS Warriors and has been sorting out DBS checks with them. 

Charlie also works with JLAC, this group was not keen to promote C-cards or discuss sexual health. Charlie was then able to offer a sexual health session to the group. The group has found a new location but is still looking for a permanent base.
Caister group is currently being helped by the YMCA. The Parish Council runs the group. They group have has some issues with drug taking. 
Claydon Group has seen some success with two workers now being C card trained. 

GY All stars group meet at GY college. They are a mixed group of around 15 young people. They did not have any form of record keeping/medical forms or risk assessments. These are now all in place and records of the young people attending are now kept. 

All Stars Gym – have great facilities including kick boxing and consoles. They did however have problems with promotion, but have now created posters and fliers to hand out. 
Charlie thanked the YAB for the funding and said how it had made a great difference to so many groups. 

Colin said that the Young Commissioners will carry out a QA visit and asked how the YAB could ensure standards are upheld? Dan asked if he could have a copy of the report so that he could ensure the Chief Constable gets to see it. Colin to circulate a copy of the report to the board. Dan also commented that it is possible that Lorne Green, the Police and Crime Commissioner will have potential funds for relevant schemes. 
	CD

DS



	4. Young Commissioner Updates

4.1 Anthony spoke about his international citizenship programme. He will be going to Senegal in January for three months. He is currently £230 away from his target. He will be meeting the other people taking part in the project in three weeks time. Colin confirmed that he had received some funding via the YAB but that the Young Commissioners were unaware who the funding was for when they were deciding what to fund. He was also raising funds from His “Just Giving” page. TH to forward the “Just Giving” page to the board. 
4.2 Colin confirmed that he carried out QA training with the young commissioners with a visit to the jump warehouse afterwards, as the young commissioner had wanted to do some training in the morning and an activity in the afternoon. 
4.3 Chloe spoke about her meeting with the Twinning association. There is hope that a joint project will be arranged plus an exchange trip to Rambouillet. 

4.4 Colin spoke about the upcoming residential being organised for two nights in February half term. They hope to visit Parliament and would like to speak with the local MP Brandon Lewis. 
	TH

	5. Feedback from potential Provider Services
5.1 GYBP, Tootoot and EACH had met the young commissioners to discuss their proposals.  
Colin spoke about each of the providers’ proposals. 

Tootoot is an online reporting system for the reporting of bullying. Evidence so far has suggested that the online reporting works as it is simple, safe and easy, plus issues are resolved quickly. The site is not anonymous however it is extremely confidential. The YAB would be purchasing a package to be used in schools; the cost works out to be about £1 per student. Colin said the Young Commissioners were really impressed with the scheme. Michael from Tootoot is also taking some proposal to the LSCB. 
Dan wondered if the YAB could act as a co-operative to the schools to ensure best value. 
CD to forward any further questions to Tootoot and forward responses to the board.
EACH (East Anglian Complimentary Health) The Young Commissioners really liked this project. Their aim is to give workshops and therapy sessions to help people overcome phobias and to deal with anxiety. EACH charge £100 per session and would look to see 50 Young people. The total cost will be £6,600 and this would be a pilot scheme.
Dan Smith asked that if we are providing a “springboard” for this sort of work, could we achieve a discounted rate or free sessions.
Colin thought the rates were already good value but would look into achieving better rates. 

Great Yarmouth Bike Project - £5000 has been requested although there is a lesser sum that could be utilised (£3,500) The project offers a range of services surrounding the maintenance of bikes. It is proposed that there is a drop -in where young people can access the project to have bikes serviced etc. The Young Commissioners liked the project.
Sue asked if the young people accessing the project were referred to it. Colin believed that they can be referred. 

There was also some concern as to whether this was an additional service or whether the service would run without the YAB helping to finance it.  
There was mixed reactions to this bid from the board, some thought that in the past it had not represented good value for money, others thought it a very good scheme. It was also asked if there could be targeted group sessions for the young people. Colin to put question to the bike project. 
The board decided to agree to fund Tootoot, also agreed to fund EACH with a caveat built in, plus agree to fund GY Bike Project once replies to some of Colin’s questions have been received. Trevor asked that a draft letter be forwarded to him to ok re the GY bike project. AGREED
	CD

	6. Emerging Priorities
6.1 Issue in Gorleston where young people are congregating and engaging in anti social behaviour.  Some of the young people have been referred to the Youth offending team. There are some core individuals in the group that cause a lot of the issues. The board members discussed the problem and it was thought that possibly MAP staff could attend with the PCSO’s or “Make it Happen” could assist.
Dan said that Nick Cheshire could go to the police commissioner with a recommendation that some youth outreach be carried out in the Gorleston/Bradwell area and could fund further work for Charlie.  Dan to forward the idea to Nick Cheshire. 
6.2 The previous issue of homelessness was discussed again. After some discussion it was decided that Colin would look at a way that the YAB may address this issue and will put a proposal to the board at the next meeting. 
	

	7. Any Other Business

7.1 Lauren asked if there were still money available in the Youth fund and if the form was still the same? Colin confirmed that the small grant scheme still had funds and that the form remained the same. 
	

	8. Dates for future meetings 

8.1 Dates for next years meetings to be decided and forward to the board
	CD/TH
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